

Ladybridge Weekly News

11th July 2022

Dear Parents/Carers,

Our children in KS2 have been working very hard learning their instruments and can now play lots of



pieces really well. We haven't had chance to take part in a full concert yet, (we are still a work in progress). But, if you would like to hear how we are getting you could come and listen to the end of our practice session on Wednesday 13th July at 2.45. This is for parents of children in Mrs Burke's class, Mr Fenwick's Class and Mrs Davies' class. Please let me know on class dojo if you would like to come so that I know how many chairs to put out.

Please take extra care when crossing roads including the entrance to our car park at drop off and pick up times as we have quite a few taxis and parents using the car park who have a disability and the entrance can be really busy. Please take care, I would hate anyone to be hurt.

We are looking forward to seeing you at our Beach Party. The Beach party is a fun event and due to kind donations there is no charge for this. The Beach party will take place on Tuesday July 12th straight after school. All children will need to be accompanied by an adult. Children can come to school in their party clothes.



Please note we are still having reports of Covid-19 in school and some children are being quite ill with it. Please be do not send your children to school if they have a high temperature, have a loss of

taste and smell or a new persistent cough.

On Tuesday 26th July our children in Nursery and Reception will be having some very special visitors. Creative Ark are going to bring lots of real minibeasts for the children to learn all about, the children are very excited about this. In the afternoon the children will be having an Ugly Bug Ball. I can't wait to see their wonderful outfits!



Best wishes

Mrs Hill

Diary Dates

- Tuesday 12th July 1.30 3.00 Year 5/6 football tournament at Larkhill Primary school
- Tuesday 12th July 3.30 Beach Party, all children will need to be accompanied by an adult
- Wednesday 13th July 2.45 Come and Listen to the KS2 Orchestra
- Friday 15th July End of year reports sent home
- Monday 18th July 1.10 Upper KS2 dress rehearsal Peter Pan
- Tuesday 19th July Class swap afternoon, children get to meet their new teacher.
- Tuesday 19th July 6.00 Upper KS2 Performance Peter Pan
- Wednesday 20th July Upper Key Stage 2 Residential trip
- Monday 25th July Sports day for Mrs Goodwin/Miss Woodworth/Mrs Kendry/Miss Nugent in the morning: Mrs Burke/Mr Fenwick/Mrs Davies. Resource children in EYFS/KS1 in the morning, Resource children in KS2 in the afternoon
- Monday 25th July Meet your new teacher 3.30 5.00
- Tuesday 26th July EYFS Creative Ark visit (lots of mini-beasts will be visiting Ladybridge) followed by an Ugly Bug Ball
- Tuesday 26th July Year 6 leavers party
- Wednesday 27th July Year 6 leavers assembly
- Wednesday 27th July Break up for summer holidays

This Week our Class Captains are:

Mrs Woodworth/Mrs Kendry – Mariah for aiming high in geography.

Miss Nugent - Bray for helping others in music.

Mrs Burke – Ocean for being resilient.

Mr Fenwick – Maksym for aiming high by joining in and answering questions.

Mrs Davies – Ahed for setting an excellent example at all times.

Mrs Parker – Ollie for his improvements in writing.

This week's Headteacher's were given to Ollie for his excellent timeline in history and Keiran for always being an excellent example to all children for our school values.



School Uniform

There will be termly rewards for children who consistently wear the correct school uniform from September. Children must not wear sportswear of any kind. May I also remind parents that children should be wearing black school shoes. Trainers can be worn during playtime and lunchtime, but these must come to school in a separate bag and be stored in lockers.

The class with the best attendance last week was Mrs Davies' class with 92.4%

Children will be entered into a termly prize raffle for being on-time for school every day and for 97% - 100% attendance each week. Please ensure that children arrive at school before the bell goes at 8.55 each day.

Good attendance is vitally important for all children in order for them to make good progress. Please ensure that your child is in school on time every day.

PE Kits

PE kits are provided by school for all children from year 1 to 6, parents only need to provide pumps or trainers. PE kits will be washed regularly (as needed) by school in non-biological liquid. If you do not wish to use a school PE kit please let your class teacher know and provide a PE kit for your child.

Year 5 will have swimming on Monday each week, all other classes from year 1 to 6 will have two lessons each week where PE kits are used.

The school website address is www.ladybridge.stockport.sch.uk

The school twitter address is @LadybridgePS

The school phone number is 0161 428 5445

The school text number is 0161 850 1262

School uniform can be ordered from https://myclothing.com/